MINUTES OF THE MISSISSIPPI MUNICIPAL CLERKS & TAX COLLECTORS VIRTUAL EXECUTIVE SPECIAL MEETING MAY 3, 2021

Executive Board members in attendance:

Jo Ann Robbins – President
Russell Wall – 1st Vice President
Suzette Davis – Secretary
Paula Tierce - Treasurer
Cathy Clark – Immediate Past President
Amber Hinton - Southern District Trustee
Lauren Stewart – Southern District Trustee
Servia Fortenberry – Southern District Trustee
Jean White – Central District Trustee
Susan Crandall – Central District Trustee
Adrianne Linville – Northern District Trustee

Absent:

Katie Harbin – 2nd Vice President Mary Parker - Northern District Trustee Belinda Simms Hollowell - Northern District Trustee Delores Harris – Central District Trustee

WELCOME AND CALL TO ORDER

President Jo Ann Robbins called the meeting to order, and the following business was transacted.

REPORTS

Cathy Clark reported she was working on nominations for executive board positions.

Russell Wall who will be the incoming President reported he was working on Committee selections for the new year,

OLD BUSINESS

None to report.

NEW BUSINESS

Came on for consideration the matter of Cathy Clark being asked to represent MMCCA on the Local Government Records committee; whereupon and after the discussion thereof **Russell Wall** (Clinton)made a motion which was seconded by **Paula Tierce** (Ridgeland) to authorize Cathy Clark (Clarksdale) to serve on the Government Records committee as a representative for MMCCA, was submitted for a vote of all board members present and voting and was carried by unanimous vote.

Came on for consideration the matter of MMCCA not receiving any high school scholarship applications at this time and the question to continue accepting scholarship applications until June 15, 2021 to be awarded at the MML Summer Conference in July 2021, whereupon after the discussion thereof, **Amber Hinton** (Picayune) made a motion which was seconded by **Servia Fortenberry** (Natchez) to continue accepting high scholarship applications until June 15, 2021, was submitted for a vote of all board members present and voting and was carried by unanimous vote

There being no further business, President Jo Ann Robbins adjourned the Special Executive business meeting of the Mississippi Municipal Clerks & Tax Collectors Association.

Jo Ann Robbins President

Suzette Davis Secretary